            Colfax, Louisiana     

                        July 14, 2016

     The Grant Parish Port Commission met on the above date in the Police Jury meeting room for the transaction of business.
     The following members were present: Mr. Cephas Bowie, Jr., Mr. Britton Carroll,  Mr. Barry Hines, Mr. Carl Ray Lasyone and Mr. Nick Slayter 
     The following member was absent:  None

        Motion by Mr. Carl Ray Lasyone, seconded by Mr. Britton Carroll and carried to approve the minutes of the June 9, 2016 meeting.

     Mr. Cephas Bowie stated that Mr. Terry Murphy, Executive Director of the Madison Parish Port Commission was out of town and not able to attend the meeting.  Mr. Murphy will probably be able to make the August meeting.

     Mr. Nick Slayter stated that Mr. Bell will probably attend the August meeting.

      Mr. Carl Ray Lasyone stated the pellet mill in Urania was back up and running with new investors. It may be that they would use the Grant Parish Port, once it is established, instead of trucking the pellets to Baton Rouge.

      Mr. Cephas Bowie, Jr. said he plans to meet with Mr. Ken Guidry, Executive Director of the Red River Waterway Commission.

     There was a discussion on researching the availability of grant funds.

      Mr. Barry Hines said he would arrange a tour of the Alexandria Port.
      Motion by Mr. Britton Carroll, seconded by Mr. Cephas Bowie, Jr.  and carried to adjourn.

